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FINSTALL PARISH COUNCIL
 Ref:  04/15 P.
1008
MINUTES of an ORDINARY MEETING of FINSTALL PARISH COUNCIL held on Tuesday 6th October 2015 at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Hall

Mac Macdonald the Footpath Warden attended the meeting to discuss problems on some of the footpaths in the village.  He reported that he had received an email from the Clerk about footpath 502 reporting reduced visibility at the end of this path.  Mac had sent photos to Cllr Orr-Cooper.  He had also copied in Amanda Hill at WCC.  He confirmed that the hedge and undergrowth needed cutting back  as the sign is obscured to drivers.  There is no sign to advise drivers “ people crossing”.  It was thought that a sign could be located opposite the bus stop to give drivers clear warning.  Mac also agreed to speak to the Lengthsman to ask for help in trimming back the undergrowth.  It was agreed to contact Highways at WCC about a warning sign.
Mac reported that on footpath 504 there is a certain amount of barbed wire and Patrick White has agreed this path needs some work doing to it.  The footposts are leaning in narrowing the right of way.  Patrick White has written to Mr Davis, the Landowner, asking him to take remedial action,

Those present were:

Chairman Cllr Jon Prescott, Cllrs Christine Orr-Cooper, Caroline Spencer, Norman Hewer and Wendy Molloy 
1.
APOLOGIES

Pat Jones Clerk who was on holiday

Cllr William Taylor who was on holiday.


Cllrs Kit Taylor and Peter Whittaker who were attending other meetings.
IN ATTENDANCE
  Mac Macdonald Footpath Warden
MINUTES TAKEN BY CLLR CHRISTINE ORR- COOPER










2.
MINUTES REFERENCE 03/15 P.1004-1007


Minutes recording the meeting held on 1st September 2015 as circulated were 
taken 
as read, approved and signed.
3.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST:


Cllr Caroline Spencer declared an interest in item 5b and 5f on the agenda.
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Cllr Christine Orr-Cooper declared an interest in item 10 on the agenda. 









4.
PROGRESS REPORTS FOR INFORMATION:

a)
It was reported that the landowner has been contacted again and asked 

if the hedge along the perimeter of the Finstall Mount Hotel could be cut 

back higher up the hedge to enable double decker buses to pass more 

easily. Noted.


b)
The land registry department at BDC have been asked to re-


check their records to see if the sandstone wall in Finstall Road 


is indeed a listed wall.  Cllr Hewer pointed out that the holes in the wall 



do need dealing with.   Unfortunately Cllr Clifford could not attend the 

meeting and he had agreed previously to contact the owner of the land.


Noted.


c)
The large tree on the grass verge outside No. 101 has been 


inspected by WCC Highways Department and there are considered to 

be no safety issues at present but it will be monitored on a regular 


basis.  The Clerk has informed Mrs Evans of 101 of this decision.  


Noted.

d)
Mac Macdonald had been asked to check with Patrick White 


whether the barbed wire along footpath 504 has been removed. (This 

item was dealt with before the meeting began.)


5.
CORRESPONDENCE

Items  a), b), d), e), f), k), l),  and m) were all Noted.

c)
Invitation from RBC and BDC to attend a meeting to discuss 


emergency planning on Wednesday 28th October at 6.00pm to 


8.00pm.  This meeting will take place in the Council Chamber in 


Bromsgrove and refreshments will be available from 5.30pm. 


Information has now been received to say the combined 



authorities item has been removed frm the Agenda for the time 


being.  Cllr Spencer confirmed that she would attend and Cllr Prescott 

said he would attend if possible. Resolved.

g)
Email from Janet King of CPRE asking for us to sign a petition 


“The Leader of Worcestershire County Council : We call on 



Worcestershire County Council to welcome and provide care for 


 Syrian refugees”.  Petition was being handed in the day the 


email arrived so we were too late to sign, should we sign any 


future petition?  It was agreed to discuss this item as it arises. Noted.

h)
It was agreed to place the Email from BDC about external wall 


insulation on our notice boards. Resolved.
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i)
Email from CALC with report from meeting held on 16th July, 


including interesting item on Street Pastors. It was reported that there is 

a lack of volunteers to become Street Pastors in Bromsgrove and there 

was concern that some police officers are not aware of the Street 


Pastors. Noted.


j)
Email from Bromsgrove and Redditch Network about voluntary 


services in rural areas, asking if we can identify any specific 


areas of need in our area.  It was agreed to put this information in the 

next edition of Finstall Focus. Resolved.

n)
Waste Collection dates from BDC over the Christmas period.  It was 

agreed to put this item in the next edition of Finstall Focus. Resolved.
6.
FINSTALL FOOTPATHS


It was reported that the P3 co-ordinator had confirmed that payment for any 
extra work can be claimed back from the scheme. Noted.

7.
SPEED LIMIT THROUGH VILLAGE


The feedback from the police following the speed awareness week 
campaign would appear to suggest that the speed monitoring was working. 
Noted.

8.
PENMANOR PLAYGROUND


The Clerk was asked to check if the 2 quotes received would be held until the 
spring when it was anticipated the work would be carried out and to ask for 
sight of a paint specification from both companies.  It was decided to consider 
these quotes at the November meeting.  Resolved.
9.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS FOR CONSIDERATION


Planning Applications: 


15/0818:  Change of use of field to cricket pitch.  Land adjoining 
Bromsgrove Cricket Hockey and Tennis Club, St Godwalds Road. (No 
plans available on line)

15/0644 :- Woodfield, Alcester Road


Removal and replacement of existing timber stable block with brick, 
timber clad and tiled roof.

Planning Approvals: None to date

           Planning Refusals:  None to date  


Planning Matters:    Cllr Spencer agreed to chase planning decision at RBC 
details minimal.
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10.
CHRISTMAS CAROL SERVICE 2015

It was confirmed that the WI had agreed to help with the teas and coffees. The Clergy and Choirs from St Godwalds and St Bartholomew's had confirmed their attendance.  Cllr Prescott agreed to purchase the sweets for the children. Mulled cider was to be provided by Tardebigge Cider as usual and all Councillors were asked to provide mince pies.  It was agreed to keep the order of service as usual and to use traditional carols.  The Christmas tree had been ordered and the road closure notice applied for and all invitations had been sent out. Noted.
11.
FINANCE 


a) RECEIPTS :

Interest Money Manager Account 12th August



 0.10


Allotment rent Mrs M Cox





          15.00









        £15.10  

Resolved – It was resolved that the following payments be made:
b)
PAYMENTS:

Pat Jones salary & expenses  September 2015

       232.43
      


Three Counties Payroll Services
(August)
                              14.04


Lengthsman payment June/July/Sept



       484.00

Brookfield Contract Services 2015 summer mowing

       520.00


MrsM Male Caretaker fee July/Aug/Sept 


         50.00
                                                                                                            £1,300.47
12.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Resolved:  The next meeting will be an Ordinary Meeting of Finstall Parish 
Council to commence at 7.30pm on Tuesday 3rd November 2015 in the Village 
Hall.  Noted.

13.
OTHER MATTERS FOR DISCUSSION ONLY  -  not referred to in the Agenda.

It was reported that under the Giles Funeral sign at the Rugby Club there was 
now another sign advertising a Ladies League of Health and Beauty,  Cllr 
Hewer raised the issue of FPC buying a local facility to keep it going.

Cllr Spencer reported that an accident had occurred opposite the Cross Inn.  
It looked as if a car had run into the rear of a stationary builder's truck.  No 
further details were available.
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Cllr Spencer
also reported that she had ordered the wreath for the 
Remembrance Service and confirmed that the wreath laying would be at 10.00 
followed by a church service on Sunday 8th November

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 20.45.


Signed…………………………….                               Date……………………………..                                                                                                                    
_222961260

